## East Goshen Township Futurist Committee March 22, 2022 Final Minutes

Members Present:

Tom Kilburn, Chair; Brandon Groff, Jeff O'Donnell

Others Present:

Cody Bright, BOS liaison; Russ Frank, resident

Call to order, Pledge of Allegiance, and Moment of Silence:

Tom called the meeting to order led the pledge and called for a moment of silence for the residents of Ukraine

## **Approval of Minutes:**

February minutes were approved as provided by Dave Ware

## **Old Business:**

Brandon provided some preliminary results of the resident survey focusing on Paoli Pike central business area amenities, feeder trails, open space and potential tax implications. To date, survey responses number 530 with the survey taking just under 5 minutes to complete. There was some discussion about whether the digital signs not working is impacting the response. The committee agreed to extend the cut off fro the survey until April 7, 2022. The committee was pleased with the response to date. Although there was some discussion on the results of the 530 results, the group agreed to hold off drawing any conclusions until all of the results are in and they can be considered by demographic. The BOS will receive all the details of the survey once it is complete.

The committee discussed recommending to the BOS that the next trail focus should be on feeder trails rather than finishing the existing trail through the business park as is currently being considered. The group agreed to wait until the final results of the survey are available before making any recommendation.

The committee also concluded any discussion on new ideas for Paoli Pike Corridor Improvements should also be delayed until the survey results are finalized. In the meantime, Tom agreed to look into alternate funding options for any improvements.

The next meeting of the committee will be on April 21, 2022 as previously scheduled. The meeting was adjourned at 8PM